

My Very Dear Brothers and Sisters Leaguers,

For this end of year, allow me to address you, and all those around you, my most sincere wishes for 2020.

May this new year bring you happiness, joy, health and allow you to realize you dearest dreams!

Let us use this new opportunity offered by life to make sure that Love reigns all around us, that Wisdom helps us in all our realizations, that Strength helps us act in all rectitude and that Beauty shines everywhere, in full Fraternity. 2019 leaves us, and behind it a stream of diverse feelings.

Let us welcome 2020 with new eyes and make sure we bring to life, in us and all around us, the ideal of the Universal League of Freemasons which is so dear to our hearts.

I wish you a very happy end of year celebrations and, hoping that 2020 allows us to work in all serenity, I look forward to seeing all of you at our next annual meeting, on **September 5th in Berlin**.

Lets us together keep on our way and work on the realization of Universal Fraternity.

Please receive, my very dear Brothers and Sisters Leaguers, my most fraternal messages.

Jocelyne Tauxe President UFL-LUF 1905 Int.